HOW DO YOU BECOME A LEADER?

Cindy Welch, RP

Director, Region II


When I first joined the Dallas Area Paralegal Association a little over 15 years ago, I have to admit that I didn’t think too much about who was running the organization.  I only knew that when I came to the monthly meeting, everything went smoothly; there were hosts, a speaker, and friendly faces.  I went to meetings as my job would allow and sort of kept my head down.

About a year later, one of the annual meetings was in Ohio, my home state, so I decided that I could attend the CLE in Columbus and visit family at the same time.   I met more DAPA and NFPA folks at this conference.  While I had a good time and learned a lot, I came back to Texas and didn’t get involved until someone (not sure who) introduced herself to me at one of the monthly meetings and asked me if I would like to really join DAPA, and not just on paper.  Oh…sure, I said.   Maybe one of these days when I had a little more experience under my belt since I was also a fairly new paralegal.

I figured that the “someone” must have been a member of the current board of DAPA because soon after, I got a call from Cynthia Minchillo, RP, Primary for that year.  She explained that the Secondary was unable to attend Convention and would I like to go to Scottsdale to help represent DAPA.  Who could turn that down?  The Convention felt overwhelming – sooo many people, lots of agenda topics, and just a very busy several days in general.  Again I went home and thought I would stay under the radar until a few months later when the incoming President for DAPA called and asked me to be Parliamentarian.  I was thrilled with the invitation and confident that I could handle the responsibilities.  

When the next incoming President (Krisine Farmer, RP) was forming her board, I was again invited to join but in a position with more responsibility.  That was in 2000 and I have to say that I’ve been involved with DAPA or NFPA every year since then.  I’ve held many positions on the DAPA board, including President, Secretary, and Primary, I’ve also been the Vendor Advisor, Secondary and PACE Ambassador.  I’ve been an Assistant Coordinator and Co-Coordinator for NFPA and now currently serve as Director for Region II.  I’ve enjoyed my volunteer time with both associations and feel that it has helped me grow both personally and professionally and doors have opened to me because of this.

So, how does my story translate to you?  YOU have to be proactive on behalf of yourself AND your local association.  While I don’t consider myself to be shy, I didn’t get too involved for while because I was new to the profession and the organization.  It didn’t occur to me at the time that being more active in DAPA and NFPA would help educate me quicker about the legal industry, so I needed to be invited to participate – over and over and over again. Had someone not taken that first step and inquired about my involvement, I might have sat on the sidelines for many more years. Because I didn’t turn down many invitations, the DAPA folks (and eventually the NFPA folks) continued to ask me to participate.  I am very appreciative to Cynthia, Wendi, Susan and Kristine for continuing to invite me to participate in both DAPA and NFPA.  

If you want to get more involved, think about attending a local or national meeting that you wouldn’t normally attend.  Sign up for one of the many listserves that NFPA offers.  Get a mentor – they aren’t just for new paralegals – and learn all you can.  Introduce yourself to someone you admire or someone who has written an article you enjoyed.   With all the technology offered to us, you don’t have to be in the same room with someone to benefit from their direction or guidance.

I believe that you will fully enjoy your time either as a leader, or leader-in-training.  Remember that the statements “I can” and I can’t” are both true – it depends on you.
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